

United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

intendent
ry 21, 2018

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be attached to the minutes.

The following are donations of \$1000 or more

- 1. LBJ High School Dream Catchers Dance Team received a donation of \$2,500,00 from the Dream Catchers Booster Club.
- United South High School Computer Graphics Program received a donation of one Poster/Banner Printer valued at \$4,995.00 from the Women's City Club.
- 3. Federal Program's Department (United Keeping Our Children Warm Event) received a donation of \$1,537.82 to be used for jackets for Migrant students from Dr. Olakunie Johnson.

The following are donations under \$1000

- Federal Programs Department (United Keeping Our Children Warm Event) received a toy donation valued at \$650.00 from Gabriela Gonzalez of Wells Fargo Bank to be used for Migrant students.
- 2. Federal Programs Department (United Keeping Our Children Warm Event) received a donation of \$500.00 to be used for jackets and toys for Migrant students from Rick Guardado.
- 3. Federal Programs Department (United Keeping Our Children Warm Event) received a donation of \$735.00 to be used for toys for Migrant students from Jesus M. and Irma A. Pompa.
- 4. United South High School Game Creators Program received a donation of one Virtual Reality System w/Strap valued at \$699.98 from Women's City Club.
- 5. United South High School Game Creators Program received a donation of one Oculus Rift with Acc. valued at \$565.00 from Women's City Club.
- 6. UISD Communications Department received a donation of assorted fruit valued at \$300.00 from Westside Produce to be used for the 5K Run and Zumba events.
- 7. Juarez Lincoln Elementary School Art Club received a donation of \$711.00 from 7-Eleven store.

Grand Total: \$13,193.80

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources



UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Armando Salalzar Pfincipal

Date: 1-30-18

Re: Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donation given to Lyndon B. Johnson High School. We respectfully request that this item be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval:

The Dream Catchers Booster Club for donating \$2,500 to Lyndon B. Johnson Dream Catchers Dance Team.

Lyndon B. Johnson would like to thank the mentioned organization for their generosity and their support of our students at LBJ HS.

Thank You





WCC Grapevine ♦ P.O. Box 450085 ♦ Laredo, TX 78045-0085

January 11, 2018

Board of Directors 2017

Emilia Diaz

Sylvia Gandhi President Elect

Jeannette G. Vasquez Vice President

> Alma Narvaez Treasurer

Ana Laura Salinas Recording Secretary

Cindy Reyes
Corresponding Secretary

Dee Ann Novoa Reporter

> Rosina Silva Historian

Brenda Garcia

Parliamentarian

Nancy de Anda Honorary Board Member

> Jo Ann Kahn Past President 1995

Ruby Chapa Past President 2009-2010

Directors at Large 2016-2017

Laura Link Chairman of the Board

Aracelie Lozano Minnie Silva

Directors at Large 2017-2018

Nancy Macdonald Gloria Oaferina Lydia Sanchez

Cookje Vela Social Service Chair Elsa Miles Ways & Means Chair Esther Degollado Membership Chair

Malynda Dalton Grapevine Editor Mr. Armando Chapa, Instructor

United South Computer Graphics

4001 Los Presidentes Ave. Laredo, TX

RE: 2018 Disbursement Award

Dear Mr. Chapa,

We are pleased to inform you that Women's City Club Board of Directors has approved a grant for your program in the amount of \$4,995.00 for the items listed below:

1 Poster/Banner Printer\$4,995.00

Our Disbursement Committee and Board of Directors worked diligently, putting much thoughtful consideration into the selection of the final awards from the numerous applications that were submitted. Although we cannot always grant the full request, we are happy and proud to be able to contribute toward the success of programs such as yours.

Please read the grant conditions listed below as they cover the terms and conditions of this grant:

All items should be purchased within three (3) months of this award. Promptly submit invoice
of purchase for payment to:

Alma Narvaez, Treasurer, P.O. Box 450085 Laredo TX 78045-0085

- Please contact Sylvia Gandhi at (956) 763-8595 to schedule a photo for our records.
- Where applicable, a permanent plaque or other approved marker should be placed on the awarded item(s) noting the donation by Women's City Club, as we feel it is important for our supporters to know how their donations impact our community.

Thank you for everything you do. We wish you success in meeting your goals.

Sincerely.

Emilia Diaz

Women's City Club President 2017

Danatrans by Fed Prog. / Dr. Carrillo

The people on this list don This event was to help us h	nthis list donated jacke s to help us help our M	rated jackets, toys, or money to help help our Migrant Families.	ated jackets, toys, or money to help our United Keeping Our Children Warm Event successful. nelp our Migrant Families.	t successful.
Last Name	First Name	Business Organization	Reason for Recognition	Date of Donation
Dr. Olakunle	Johnson	Adonai Dental Clinic	Check for \$1,537.82 for jackets.	Dec. 7, 2017
Gonzalez	Gabriela	Wolfs Fargo Barik	Toy Donation valued at \$650.	Nov. 28, 2017
Guardado	Rick	Personal Donation	Check for \$500 for jackets and toy donation.	Nov. 3, 2017
Pompa Jr.	Jesus M. and Irma A. Personal Donation	Personal Donation	Check for \$735.00 for toy donation	Dec. 12, 2017



WCC Grapevine ♦ P.O. Box 450085 ♦ Laredo, TX 78045-0085

Board of Directors 2017

Emilia Diaz President

Sylvia Gandhi President Elect

Jeannette G. Vasquez Vice President

> Alma Narvaez Treasurer

Ana Laura Salinas Recording Secretary

Cindy Reyes Corresponding Secretary

Dee Ann Novoa Reporter

> Rosina Silva Historian

Brenda Garcia **Parliamentarian**

Nancy de Anda Honorary Board Member

Jo Ann Kahn Past President 1995

Ruby Chapa Past President 2009-2010

Directors at Large 2016-2017

Laura Link Chairman of the Board

Aracelie Lozano Minnie Silva

Directors at Large 2017-2018

Nancy Macdonald Gloria Oaferina Lydia Sanchez

Cookie Vela Social Service Chair Elsa Miles Ways of Means Chair Esther Degollado Membership Chair Malynda Dalton Grapevine Editor

January 11, 2018

Mr. Jaime de Leon, Video Game Design United South HS Game Creators 4001 Los Presidentes Ave. Laredo, TX

RE: 2018 Disbursement Award

Dear Mr. De Leon.

We are pleased to inform you that Women's City Club Board of Directors has approved a grant for your program in the amount of \$1,264.98 for the items listed below:

> 1 Virtual Reality System w Strap \$699.98 1 Oculus Rift with Acc.

Our Disbursement Committee and Board of Directors worked diligently, putting much thoughtful consideration into the selection of the final awards from the numerous applications that were submitted. Although we cannot always grant the full request, we are happy and proud to be able to contribute toward the success of programs such as yours.

Please read the grant conditions listed below as they cover the terms and conditions of this grant:

All items should be purchased within three (3) months of this award. Promptly submit invoice of purchase for payment to:

> Alma Narvaez, Treasurer, P.O. Box 450085 Laredo TX 78045-0085

- Please contact Sylvia Gandhi at (956) 763-8595 to schedule a photo for our records.
- Where applicable, a permanent plaque or other approved marker should be placed on the awarded item(s) noting the donation by Women's City Club, as we feel it is important for our supporters to know how their donations impact our community.

Thank you for everything you do. We wish you success in meeting your goals.

Sincerely.

Women's City Club President 2017



UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

CONTRIBUTION ACKNOWLEDGMENT

United Independent School District greatly appreciates the support of:
Name of Contributor (Organization/ Westude Produce
Address: 9811 F. Squaders
Contact Name / Phone Number Vene Device
Contact Email Address: Ne Do @ 111 de listo
through the contribution of:
Monetary Contribution - Cash, Check, Money Order, Cashier's Check, Gift Cards, Amount \$3()/)
Certificates of Other
Non-Monetary Contribution - Technology, Equipment, Furniture, or Other Type
Description Anuary 20th 27th, 2017
Monation of asserted Druit Los 5K+ Junta
The estimated value is not verified by United ISD. The amount reported to the IRS is the responsibility of
the contributor and not the District.
No goods or services were provided in exchange for your contribution.
This support will assist the District in continuing to improve the educational environment.
Name of District Employee receiving the Contribution:
Title of the District Employee:
Campus or Department: Ulule & 1/10 mush un
Signature / Auch Cu
Date Contribution Received: 1/20/3

United Independent School District is a public school district and is a political subdivision of the State of Texas. The District is not a tax-exempt entity under the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) Code Section 501(c)(3). However, the District is considered a tax-exempt organization that may receive charitable contributions according to the IRS Code Section 170(c)(1).

The District may receive charitable contributions if they are for public purposes, such as benefiting a group and NOT an individual. Contributions may be made to the District, District schools, District departments, or various District groups and clubs. These charitable contributions are deductible by the contributor on their tax return. The federal identification number of United Independent School District is 746028859.

Please note, contributions made to various parent organizations, such as PTOs and Booster Clubs, are NOT contributions to the District. Since these organizations are separate entities from the District, the District's tax-exempt status does not apply to these organizations. These organizations must apply for their tax-exempt status under IRS Code Section 501(c)(3). Evidence of their tax-exempt status would be a Determination Letter from the IRS. When a PTO or Booster Club donates monetary or non-monetary items to the District, then the donation is considered a contribution to the District.

OUTRIC!

Board of Trustees

Javier Montemayor, Jr. President District 5

Juan Roberto Ramirez Vice President District 6

Ricardo"Rick" Rodriguez Secretary District 2

Ricardo Molina, Sr. Parliamentarian District 1

Aliza Flores Oliveros Member District 3

Ramiro Veliz, III Member District 4

> Judd Gilpin Member District 7

Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

201 Lindenwood Drive Laredo, Texas 78045 Phone: (956) 473-6219 Facsimile: (956) 728-8691

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

To: Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Roberto G. Ortiz, Principal

Date: February 7, 2018

Re: Donation

We would like to thank 7-Eleven for their contribution to our campus' Art Club. The monetary donation will be used to purchase Art club materials needed and any other Art club expenses. The students at our campus are very thankful for this donation and will benefit greatly from it.

Juarez Lincoln Art club would respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board meeting for approval.

Thank you,

Park /4

On February 2, 2018 a check donation of \$711.00 was donated to the art club from Juarez-Lincoln Elementary. The donation will be used for art club materials and any other club exspenses.

Ashley Makerelli

7-Eleven Store #36540 900 Espejo Molina Rd. Laredo, TX 78046 y www.